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MINUTES:  Student Affairs Committee 

Friday, January 11, 2013
Time: 8:15 a.m. 

Location: D4-16

Present:  Peter Harrison (chair), Chelsea Brinkman, Henry Young, Pandora Wojnarwsky, Sharon Cooper, Sunny Patel.
Support: none
Not Present: Ann Decker (excused), Patty Xirau-Probert (excused), Ludmics Antonos, Sam Low, Shannon Wallet, Ralee Spooner.
	AGENDA
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Call to Order 
	The meeting was called to order at 8:20 a.m. by Dr. Peter Harrison. He reminded committee members that there is now a folder for the Student Affairs Committee located as follows:  

G: drive / All UFCD / Student Affairs Committee.  

	No action required.

	Approval of the Minutes


	The minutes from November 30, 2012, were reviewed.  A motion was made by Chelsea Brinkman to approve the minutes.  It was seconded by Pandora Wojnarwsky, and the motion passed. 


	The minutes of the November 30, 2012, meeting will be posted on the Web site.


	Additional Student Representation
	Dr. Harrison noted that the Senior Year class representative has neither attended nor excused himself from any committee meeting this year. Dr. Harrison reported that he has written to the representative (L. Antonos) on 3 occasions about this, and his intent to attend future meetings but not received any response. Consequently, Dr. Harrison has invited a representative from the student Wellness Advisory group (Sunny Patel) to attend future meetings, to contribute to the discussion on student wellness and facilitate interaction between the committee and this student group in establishing the wellness program.

Dr. Harrison welcomed Sunny to the meeting. 


	

	Student Costs of Attendance at UFCD
	Dr. Harrison confirmed that the student representatives are satisfied with the discussion at the November 30th committee meeting, regarding student costs of attendance.

Pandora reported that Ann Decker corresponded with the junior class to explain the content of this discussion and the class is satisfied with the explanation of the process. The student representatives are uncertain if freshman/sophomore classes received the same correspondence.

Dr. Harrison received correspondence from the Office of Education about an ADEA  webinar “Financing Your Dental School Education” that is available at GoDental.org or for students to take at the following website: http://info.adea.org/DEP/Applytime/Financing_a_Dental_Education/Financing_a_Dental_Education/

	Dr. Harrison to clarify with student representatives  whether Freshman & Sophomore classes received correspondence explaining the process by which student costs of attendance are calculated and ensure these classes receive such correspondence from their student representatives.

Dr. Harrison will request the student representative (Ann Decker) to notify fellow-students about this resource.

	Wellness Advisory Committee
	Dr. Harrison noted that Dr. Xirau-Probert recently met with Dr. Linda Behar-Horenstein regarding the plans to evaluate student wellness. From a dental education perspective, Dr. Behar Horenstein recommended the use of existing research instruments for this purpose.

Dr. Harrison circulated 5 surveys under consideration for use in this regard:

(Perceived Wellness Survey; Mental Health Inventory; Baecke Physical Activity Questionnaire; MOS Social Support Survey; Copenhagen Burnout Inventory). These surveys have been used previously in research investigations at UF and are standardized.

The committee pointed out that the survey wording as presented related to qualified professionals in another discipline and the survey questions might need to be adapted to suit a dental environment and student subject group (especially the burnout inventory).

The committee noted that IRB approval may be necessary before any such surveys are administered.

Dr. Harrison asked the student representatives how students would prefer to receive such questionnaires, to facilitate a high response rate. The students replied:

· Paper copies would be best (not online)

· Surveys should be administered over several sessions, with one survey per session

· For clinical years, Team meetings would be a good option. For all groups, administering in a Sim Lab session/as part of a lecture course may be a good option. 

Dr. Harrison sought a motion to allow Dr. Xirau-Probert to proceed with Dr. Behar-Horenstein in making necessary modifications to the questionnaires and to query the need for IRB approval.

Made: Chelsea Brinkman; Second : Pandora Wojnarwsky.
	Dr. Xirau-Probert to discuss survey wording in further detail with Dr. Behar-Horenstein and to assess need for IRB approval.


	Student Ethics Video
	The committee watched the Student Ethics video and found it to be well-made and useful for students. The sound quality of the video is satisfactory. 
Issues addressed in the video are clinical ethics. Dr. Harrison queried if similar resources were available for pre-clinical students. Dr. Cooper noted that videos used in Dr. Catalanotto’s ethics course addressed pre-clinical and professional ethics issues also. The students reported that topics covered were good.  However, the sound quality of these resources is poor and they were not used in this year’s iteration of the course. It is not known if Dr. Catalanotto intends them to be used again as IT has previously attempted to adjust the sound quality.

Dr. Cooper noted that ADEA provide some ethics videos which may be available for UFCD students to use.

Sunny Patel reports that the ethics video watched today was created as part of an annual ASDA student competition and that UFCD students frequently enter this competition. Chelsea Brinkman suggests that students this year could be requested to use a pre-clinical theme (academic honesty, cheating, use of study pills etc) for this year’s entries.

	Dr. Harrison to contact Dr. Catalanotto regarding pre-clinical ethics resources, his intent to use existing resources in future and the need for new videos.

Dr. Cooper to asses availability of ADEA resources


	Social Media Policy
	Dr. Harrison stated that the issue of a UFCD Social Media Policy has yet to be addressed by the committee. He has emailed the committee a link to some resources from UF/other colleges/other universities and has placed some resources in the committee file. He requested that committee members familiarize themselves with this content prior to the next committee meeting.

	

	Student Issues
	 Students reported some issues with the new clinic schedule:
· Sequencing with specialty departments is difficult. Students report difficulty bringing patients from Team clinics to oral surgery as clinic start times and lunchbreaks are staggered.

· Some clinics/rotations start earlier than 10am, meaning students have to miss classes to attend.
· Class sizes in lectures have been small since the change – many students are staying away from morning lectures, as currently there is a 7.30 am start, then over an hour-long gap before clinics. Students feel clinics are hectic and so are taking rest in the mornings to prepare. One lecture this week had only 9 students in attendance.

· Students feel they have insufficient time for lunch, especially if they have to pour up impressions, prepare for the afternoon clinic etc. Students report going without lunch on some days already.

· Due to the increased workload, faculty is spread thin and students feel there are shortages of restorative/operative/periodontal faculty on certain clinics.

Dr. Young recommends that if these concerns continue, student class officers should address the issues directly with Dr. Robinson as clinical affairs may be more directly addressed via this route.


	Student class officers will address concerns about interaction with specialty clinics, adequacy of lunch breaks etc. if they continue. This will be done directly with Dr. Robinson.
Dr. Harrison will communicate this decision to the relevant student class officers.

	Adjournment
	Dr. Harrison adjourned the meeting at 9:15 a.m.
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